AVON, SOUTH DAKOTA - April 8, 1996

Due notice having been given, a public meeting of the Avon City Council was held on the above date at 7:00 P.M. at the Avon Legion Hall. Roll call:
Mayor Brodeen, Auditor Haenfler, and Alderman: Oster, Reister, VanGerpen, Knoll, Einrem and Deurmier. Also present was about 60 people from the community.

Meeting called to order by Mayor Brodeen.

Mayor Brodeen presented a summary about the Street Improvement Project. Mayor Brodeen then opened the discussion up for questions.

Many questions were answered by the Council. Some options for the streets are do the whole town at once, the city use part of the second penny sales tax to put curb and gutter in for all residence and mat 4 or 5 blocks a year over a 10 year plan, and the residence who want to put in curb and gutter themselves can and the city will mat up to the curb, if no curb and gutter the mat will be 26 feet wide.

The Council will get some estimates on cost if the whole town is done at once and the cost to do 4 or 5 blocks over a 10 year plan. The council will hold another public meeting. It will be decided at the May regular council meeting what day the public meeting will be held.

There being no further business to come before the Council, motion by Einrem and seconded by Knoll to adjourn at 8:30 P.M. All voted "aye". Motion carried.

Jackson Brodeen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Peg Haenfler, Finance Officer

Avon, SD (SEAL)